
 

 

STAFF REPORT – CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

March 20, 2024 

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 

FROM: Emily Sinkhorn, Director of Environmental Services 

PREPARER: Brigitte Price, Administrative Specialist 

DATE: March 12, 2024 

TITLE: Reappoint Dennis Halligan, Ken Hoffman and Jack Naylor to the Forest 

Management Committee for Three-Year Terms Ending March 31, 2027; 

Reappoint Deborah Coles, Jolly Earle and Sheldon Heath to the Parks and 

Recreation Committee for Three-Year Terms Ending March 31, 2027; and 

Reappoint Bob Brown, Chris McAuliffe, and Steven Railsback to the Wetlands 

and Creeks Committee for Three-Year Terms Ending March 31, 2027. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the Council reappoint Dennis Halligan, Ken Hoffman and Jack Naylor to the 

Forest Management Committee for Three-Year Terms Ending March 31, 2027; Reappoint Deborah 

Coles, Jolly Earle, and Sheldon Heath to the Parks and Recreation Committee for Three-Year Terms 

Ending March 31, 2027; and Reappoint Bob Brown, Chris McAuliffe, and Steven Railsback to the 

Wetlands and Creeks Committee for Three-Year Terms Ending March 31, 2027. 

 

INTRODUCTION: 

Dennis Halligan, Ken Hoffman and Jack Naylor are currently serving on the Forest Management 

Committee, Debbie Coles, Jolly Earle and Sheldon Heath are currently serving on the Parks and 

Recreation Committee, and Bob Brown, Chris McAuliffe and Steven Railsback are currently serving 

on the Wetlands and Creeks Committee. Their terms expire on March 31, 2024. They have each 

expressed a desire to be reinstated to their respective committees and staff recommends that the 

Council do so given their experience and knowledge in their Committees’ policy areas and their 

valuable contributions to their respective Committees. 


